St. Ansgar, Iowa

May 9, 2022
The St. Ansgar Community School District is an Equal Employment Opportunity and Affirmative Action Educational Agency.

The Board of Directors of the St. Ansgar Community School District met in regular session in the High School Media Center at 5:32 P.M.
Present: Directors Steve Groth, Will Morrow, Kyle Tabbert, Tony Brown, Matt Foster, and Lowanna Hannam. Superintendent Mike Crozier. Board Secretary Emily Johnson-Woods. Principal Lynn Baldus. Principal Josh Culberson. There were 14 guests present.
Absent: Director Falk.
The meeting was called to order by President Groth.  Morrow moved, duly 2nd by Tabbert, to approve the Agenda as presented in packet with the additional bills, additional fundraiser, and introduction of the MTSS/SALT/TLC/SITE BASED committees that was handed out. Ayes-Morrow, Tabbert, Brown, Foster, Hannam, and Groth. Nays-None. 
There were 12 guests present to address the board. Colin Zidlicky requested that the students be able to sing a song for the board. President Groth agreed. The choir performed. 
Sophia Squire chose to address the board with a statement in support of Mr. Zidlicky.
There was a written communication from Melody Tesch thanking the board for their thoughts and flowers. 

The Board held a public hearing for Public Input regarding the transfer of restricted funds to the general fund for any general fund purpose at 5:38 P.M. There were no questions from the audience on the budget amendment and no written communications or objections that have been received. The Transfer of Restricted funds hearing closed at 5:39 P.M.

The board held a public hearing on the proposed 2021-22 Budget Amendment at 5:40 P.M.  There were no questions from the audience on the budget amendment and no written comments or objections have been received.  The budget amendment hearing was closed at 5:41 P.M.

Mr. Zidlicky requested a private hearing, this hearing is exempt from the “Open Meetings” law (Chapter 21 of the Iowa Code) pursuant to Iowa Code Section 279.15, specifically section 279.15 (2) (c) and Section 279.16.  The Private Hearing started at 5:41 P.M. and ended at 6:37 P.M.
The Principal’s reports were presented in the packet.

The Board recognized the retiring teachers. The Board and Administration would like to thank Jim Green, Lori Haaland, Diane Mayer, and Kelly Patterson for their many years of service to our District. They have helped shape our students and we will miss them! 

Superintendent Crozier discussed graduation, and invited the board members to be a part of the ceremony. 

Superintendent Crozier updated the board on Girls’ Wresting. There is great interest in a coop sharing program for Girls’ Wrestling. Josh has talked to our participants and they are in favor of being a part of a sharing program. 
Superintendent Crozier updated the board on the status of the Top of Iowa Conference. They have asked for a commitment by July 1, 2022 so we will know more closer to that date more information.
Superintendent Crozier updated the board on the Solar Energy Information. Lindsey Falk and Mr. Crozier met with Blue Horizon Energy on Thursday, April 27, 2022. This was an informational meeting. This is in the beginning stages. 

Superintendent Crozier updated the board on ESSER/GEER Funds and what is left of it to be spent. 

Director Tabbert congratulated Lynn on the Voter Registration Award that the High School received. 

Director Groth thanked Mr. Crozier for the statement in the paper for the Board Recognition Month. 

Director Hannam brought up a question from an employee on the bonus that was given to staff. 

Tabbert moved, duly 2nd by Foster, to approve the Consent Action Items which included the following:

· Minutes from the April 7, 2022 Special School Board meeting and April 11, 2022 Regular School Board Meeting.
· April 2022 Financial Statements.

· May bills, including May prepays in the amount of $125,957.32. 
· Payroll in the amount of $575,422.71 for April.
· Accept the resignation of Steve Abben as Full-Time Bus Driver at the end of the 2021-2022 School Year.

· Accept the resignation of Jesse Bless as Para-Professional at the end of the 2021-2022 School year. 

· Approve the $1,000 Bonus given to all staff be given to the School Nurse Michelle Caron. 

· Approve the MTSS/SALT/TLC/SITE BASED committees as presented in the packet. 

· Approve Learning Connection Payments to Sue Loken for $1,937 and Emily Nalan-May for $1316.
· Approve offering Terry Lowe the position of Food Service Director for the 2022-2023 School Year. The Contract would be for 190 days and paid at a salary of $28,028 over 12 months.

· Approve awarding two $250 Kulik Scholarship checks when the winners have been selected. 

· Approve the GASB 75 Contract. 
· Ayes-Tabbert, Brown, Foster, Hannam, Groth, and Morrow. Nays-None.
Morrow moved, duly 2nd by Foster, to approve the Cheerleading Fundraiser as presented on the sheet handed out at the beginning of the meeting. Ayes- Brown, Foster, Hannam, Groth, Morrow, and Tabbert. Nays-None.
Brown moved, duly 2nd by Hannam, to approve the future use of a therapy dog that has been certified. 

May is School Board Recognition Month. The District would like to thank Steven Groth, William Morrow, Lindsey Falk, Kyle Tabbert, Tony Brown, Lowana Hannam, and Matt Foster for all they do to contribute to our School District. Superintendent Crozier handed out the Certificates of Recognition.
The Board tabled the Recommendation of Realignment and Reassignment of Certified Staff. 
Tabbert moved, duly 2nd by Morrow, to approve the resolution approving expenditures of funds in the flexibility account within the general fund. Ayes-Hannam, Groth, Morrow, Tabbert, Brown, and Foster. Nays-None.
Morrow moved, duly 2nd by Brown, to approve the second reading of the review of the 605-608 policies of the 600 series. Ayes-Groth, Morrow, Tabbert, Brown, Foster, and Hannam, Nays-None.
Morrow moved, duly 2nd by Foster, to approve the Nolte, Cornman, and Johnson PLC audit bid for the next three years. The cost would be $11,000 (2023), $12,000 (2024) and $13,000 (2025). Ayes- Morrow, Tabbert, Brown, Foster, Hannam, and Groth. Nays-None.
Morrow moved, duly 2nd by Tabbert, to approve the Cooperative Agreement for Pre-Service Clinical Placement with Buena Vista for the 2022-2023 School year. Ayes-Tabbert, Brown, Foster, Hannam, Groth, and Morrow. Nays-None.
Brown moved, duly 2nd by Foster, to approve the NIACC classes we would like to offer that are presented in the packet. Ayes-Brown, Foster, Hannam, Groth, Morrow, and Tabbert. Nays-None.
Morrow moved, duly 2nd by Brown, to approve the sale of the ice cream machine through I-35 auctions in Clear Lake, IA. Ayes-Foster, Hannam, Groth, Morrow, Tabbert, and Brown. Nays-None.
Tabbert moved, duly 2nd by Brown, to approve the swap of dry erase boards to Northwood, in exchange for weight equipment. Ayes-Hannam, Groth, Morrow, Tabbert, Brown, and Foster. Nays-None.
Morrow moved, duly 2nd by Hannam, to approve the hot lunch prices as presented with no increase for the 2022-2023 school year. Ayes-Groth, Morrow, Tabbert, Brown, Foster, and Hannam. Nays-None.
Morrow moved, duly 2nd by Tabbert, to approve the school fees as presented with no increase for the 2022-2023 school year. Ayes-Morrow, Tabbert, Brown, Foster, Hannam, and Groth. Nays-None. 
Hannam moved, duly 2nd by Foster, to approve the list of 2022 graduates, as presented, pending successful completion of credits for graduation. Ayes- Tabbert, Brown, Foster, Hannam, Groth, and Morrow. Nays-None.
Tabbert moved, duly 2nd by Morrow, to accept the bid from AE Dairy for milk and Bimbo Bakery for bread. Ayes-Brown, Foster, Hannam, Groth, Morrow, and Tabbert. Nays-None.
Tabbert moved, duly 2nd by Brown, to approve the purchase of the Big Ideas online math curriculum for a six-year period at a price of $32,284.52 from Cengage Learning. Ayes-Foster, Hannam, Groth, Morrow, Tabbert, and Brown. Nays-None.
Tabbert moved, duly 2nd by Foster, to approve the amended budget for the 2021-2022 School Year. Ayes-Hannam, Groth, Morrow, Tabbert, Brown, and Foster. Nays-None.
Morrow moved, duly 2nd by Tabbert, to approve the open enrollments as presented in the packet. Ayes-Groth, Morrow, Tabbert, Brown, Foster, and Hannam. Nays-None.
 The Board took a short recess at 7:22 P.M until 7:34 P.M.
Director Groth entered the board into Executive Session at 7:34 P.M to discuss the Realignment and Reassessment of Certified Staff. The Board returned to open session at 8:05 P.M.
Morrow moved, duly 2nd by Brown, to support the Administration on their decision with the Realignment and Reassessment of Certified Staff. Ayes-Morrow, Tabbert, Brown, Foster, Hannam, and Groth. Nays-None.
The meeting adjourned at 8:07 P.M.

Attachments to the board minutes may be viewed at the Board Secretary’s Office.  There may be a charge for any copies that are requested.
___________________________            _______________________________
Steve Groth, President                                 Emily Johnson-Woods, Board Secretary
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